DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 8th January 2013 at 8.00pm.

PRESENT Cllrs. Coates-Smith (Chairman), Alexander, Butler, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeves, Smith, and 10 members of the public.

Prior to the meeting a presentation was given by a team from EDF about the new build at Sizewell and continued with the public after the start of the council meeting in a separate room.

01.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies were received from Cllr Reeve & Clerk Sharon Reeve. 
01.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
01.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed with two minor changes. 


2. There were no matters arising from these minutes

3. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the extraordinary meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed.


4. There were no matter arising from these minutes.
01.04
FINANCE 

1. The Chairman, with the assistance of Dist Cllr Slater reported on a special precept meeting he had attended the previous day.

2. After a lengthy discussion on precept it was agreed that the council did not have enough information and a motion “That the Chairman should raise the precept by enough to fill the gap when figures were obtained from SCDC” was passed.


3. The Chairman advised all Cllrs that accounts were only settled after approval of invoice. No Cllrs should pay bills on their own account.
01.05
The Chairman reported on the December SALC meeting. SCC presented their budget, SCDC Planning Scrutiny Ctte gave a very poor presentation and SALC advised that village plans should be firm about their views on development.
01.06
The Chairman reported on the Sizewell Community Forum Meeting.
01.07
Improved signage for junctions on the A12 between Darsham Crossing and Blythburgh were welcomed. 
01.08
An invite has been received for a representative to attend the Boundary Commission Review. There were no takers.
01. 09
PROGRESS REPORTS

County Cllr Leighton urged the council to respond to the Sizewell Consultation. Dist Cllr Slater gave constructive advice on the Sizewell Consultation particularly on highways and traffic. Cllr Hare will attend SPLG meeting and report back.
Cllr Reeves reported that the Village Hall Management Ctte will meet next week.

01.10
CORRESPONDENCE. 

1. The new owners of Grey Lynn wrote and stated they wished to change the name of the house to Hartswood or Hartswood House.


2. Details of a SALC course on finance. It was agreed for the Clerk (RFO) and one other to attend.

3. The Chairman to write to EA Water again re the state of Darsham Stream.
01.11
SIZEWELL FORUM QUESTIONNAIRE.

The consultation document for Sizewell was discussed particularly re transport. The form was completed.


(i)     Option 2 for Park & Ride with access from Willow Marsh Lane not A12.


(ii)    Yoxford junctions, two roundabouts.

(iii)   Push for 4 villages by-pass.


(iv)   New road in place of A1122, scheme not fair on Theberton.


(v)    Accommodation block 3 with a legacy.

(vi)   Rail terminal on site.


(vii)  Overall council equality divided on new build.

09.12
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

There no other business.
09.13
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 12th February 2013 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.31 pm.
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